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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, JUNE 7, 2018
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Todd Titus and Jim Reynolds
Department Heads present: Street Department Superintendent, Scott Richardson; Fire Chief, Barry Stroup; Matt Bruss, Police Chief; John Stephens, Building Inspector; Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent; Adam Hall, Park Superintendent
City Council Members Present:  Eric Schoening
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes from the May 17, 2018 meeting.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Jim Reynolds made a motion to approve the claims.  Todd Titus  2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Continuation of Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, 173 N Huntington St, Luke & Wanda Young.  Since Mr. & Mrs. Young are deceased, they were represented by family members Stephanie Dillon, 840 Erie St; Denise Blackburn, 3969 S St Rd 15, Apt.6; Amy Osborn, 576 Manchester Avenue.  Denise Blackburn said when her dad was alive he didn’t let anyone touch his property so they were never allowed to clean it up.  Since he has passed away they have been doing what they can to clean up the property.  They work 10 hour shifts at their jobs and work on the property as they have time.  They have cleaned up the outside and their next project is working on the porch.  Ms. Blackburn said they would like to pass the home on to a family member but if that isn’t possible it is their intent to sell it.  

John Stephens, Building Commissioner, agreed that the property does look much better.  He asked the family present him with a time table within two weeks (approx. June 22) and then get things done as stated in the time table.  He told them to start with securing windows, repair the porch and the chimney.   The entire project should be done before the end of 2018.  

City Attorney, Randi Zimmerman told the family to stay in contact with Mr. Stephens and if any of their contact information changes to be sure to let him know.  

2.  Continuation of Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, 131 E Maple Street, Charles & Elizabeth Mettler.  Building Commissioner, John Stephens, stated that the lawn has been mowed but the weeds are out of control.  Representing the family was Cheryl Mettler, 896 Sivey Street.  Ms. Mettler said she had contacted the bank in an attempt to sell but they were not interested.  She said Diamond Homes and Armando Guerrero are interested in the house.  John Stephens told the family he would help them get contact with interested parties.
3.  Discussion of 1575 Hawthorne, Tarrance and Melinda Trusty appeared before the Board of Works on June 15, 2017.  At that time they were working on the house and planned to have it finished by the end of 2017.  Building Commissioner John Stephens said that nothing has been done to the house.  He is asking for the Board for permission to demolish the structure.   Todd Titus made a motion to give Building Commissioner John Stephens 30 days to get quotes for the demolition.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  Mayor Long told Mr. Stephens to report back at the July 19, 2018 Board of Works meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Mark Frantz, Attorney for Wabash River rails spoke on behalf of the organization.  He reminded the Board that they last came to a meeting on February 16, 2017, when the Board instructed them to get all needed permits and etc.  They have paper work from Duke Energy, United Consulting, IDEM and the DNR outlining all they need to do and have done.

With all tasks completed and paperwork filed, the Wabash River Trail is back to say that they will be responsible for all maintenance of the trail.  The property they are interested is the North East edge of Paradise Spring.  This piece will connect and align with the properties already owned by the Wabash River Trail.  The City has easement under the trestle.  Building Commissioner John Stephens verified that all plots are in line.  
The Wabash River Trail said if for any reason the original design is modified they will come back to the City.  The original design has the trail following closely to the maintenance Road.  

Board Member Todd Titus voiced concern that the public will think the entire Trail is owned by the City and will expect Park Superintendent Adam Hall and his crew to maintain it.   The Wabash River Trail assured Titus that they have this covered.  Titus encouraged the Wabash River Trail to keep Adam in the loop and informed of conversations happening.  The Wabash River Trail informed the Board that is the intent of the Memo of Understanding.  It is a cooperation contract.

City Attorney Randi Zimmerman informed the Board that she reviewed the contract and it is fine.

Todd Titus made a motion to approve the Memo of Understanding.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

2.  Special Events Application for Dash in the Bash – Chris Sloan – YMCA, Saturday, June 23.  The Board of Works confirmed with Police Chief Bruss that intersections involved will be managed by the EMA.  That being said, Mayor Long made a motion to approve the Special Events Application.   Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
3.  Special Events Application for The Bulldogs Rock-n-Roll Band – submitted by Bev Vanderpool, performing at the July 6, First Friday.  Miami Street will be closed for the event.  Todd Titus made a motion to approve the event application.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
Roxanne McCoy, 81 Grant Street, questioned the Board about the status of 85 Grant Street.  The Board referred to Building Commissioner, John Stephens.  Mr. Stephens told the Board that the Title Search had not been returned and that we are in a holding pattern until that is done.   Jim Reynolds questioned if the house is an unsafe structure.  Mr. Stephens said the home is an eye sore for the neighborhood but it is structurally safe.  No one is living in the residence.  Mr. Stephens told the Board that Code Enforcement Officer, Kipp Cantrell, had sprayed for carpenter bees and that had helped that situation.   The Board took the situation under advisement.
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

None
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn.  
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, June21, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott Long




Mayor
________________________________________________
Todd Titus                                                     Member

_________________________________________________
Jim Reynolds




Member
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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